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Beanacre: Death Of An Old Inhabitant 

A correspondent writes:-  In the death of Mr. Mark Crook, who passed away after a prolonged and 
painful illness on 28th May, another link with the past has been severed.  At the Victoria Jubilee a 
photographic group was taken of the three oldest men in the village.  Two of them have now gone, 
leaving Mr. Perkins, an old gentleman of the marvellous age of 96.  The late Mr. Crook had attained 
the ripe age of 86, and was born in the village, where he was universally respected.  The funeral was 
conducted by the Rev. H. Davis on June 1st, and numerous wreaths were sent by relatives and 
friends of the deceased, who was interred at Beanacre Churchyard. 
 
 
Unknown Newspaper, June 1906 
 
 


